
Summary of Observations 
Temporary Instruction 2515/184, “Availability and Readiness Inspection of 

Severe Accident Management Guidelines (SAMGs)” 
 

Summary of Observations: 
 
The SAMGs were implemented as a voluntary industry initiative in the 1990s and are not part of 
the agency’s routine Reactor Oversight Program.  On March 30, 2011, the Executive Director 
for Operations chartered a task force to conduct an evaluation of the need for agency actions 
following the events in Japan.  The task force will evaluate the current status of SAMGs at 
operating power reactors and determine the need for any further agency actions.  
 
The following are some general observations made during the performance of TI 2515/184. 
While individually, none of these observations posed a significant safety issue, they indicate that 
while the SAMG procedures are available at every site, there appears to be an inconsistent 
implementation of some aspects of this voluntary SAMG program.  
 
SAMGs are typically available in plant locations critical to combating a potentially severe 
accident.  However in some cases the procedures were either not available in all expected 
areas or not properly controlled.  In addition, while SAMGs appear to be updated to reflect 
design changes at a facility, there does not appear to be a consistent approach to conducting 
periodic reviews.  Finally, while personnel do appear to be properly trained and knowledgeable 
on SAMGs, exercises on SAMGs do not appear to be periodically conducted at all sites. This 
summary is being provided to the Near Term Task Force for use during its review of agency 
regulatory requirements in light of the Japan Fukushima event.    
 
Matrix of Observations by Facility: 
 
The attached matrix is a per-site summary of observations associated with TI 2515/184. The 
matrix was developed to provide NRC and external stakeholders with a quick method to review 
the observations; however, the matrix is not an in-depth assessment of the findings. As noted 
above, NRC is evaluating the current status of SAMGs at operating power reactors in order to 
determine the need for any further agency actions. 
 
Using the Matrix: 
 
The matrix provides basic answers in a way to help guide the user to information regarding a 
facility that they may be interested in. The first column under Item 03.01(a) indicates that all 
licensees have SAMG procedures.  The inspection reports should be reviewed for additional 
information on when the SAMGs were last updated.  Specific answers to training questions 
associated with Inspection Item 03.01(e) are not included in the matrix; however an overview of 
the training program is included in the matrix under Item 03.01(f).  The inspection reports should 
be reviewed for additional information on the observations. 
 


